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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th June 2006
Question No 19
Question:
Cllr. F. McCarthy
Given the recent issuing of a tender for the provision of number of new vehicles for the Council; to ask the Manager to take steps to ensure that in the future that provision will be made to facilitate the conversion of all Council vehicles to run on bio-fuel by the end of the decade?

Reply:

The Mechanical Section of the Council liaises on a regular basis with other Local Authorities in connection with alternative methodologies of fuelling vehicles. As part of this process it is intended to trial the conversion of a small number of vehicles to run on rapeseed oil later in 2006. If successful, similar additional conversions may be advanced.

The Ford company has introduced a Bio-Ethanol Ford Focus car to the market. This is to be trialled soon by Dublin City Council. This Council proposes to compare and contrast performance, reliability, running & maintenance costs of the Ford Focus tests with the Council’s rapeseed fuel propelled tests results before further expenditure committment is considered.
Another option available is the electrically powered vehicle. The Dublin Local Authorities have been approached by a company for the purchase of a 2,500KG Gross Vehicle Weight electrically powered Pickup. As this is an unsuitable sized vehicle for the Council’s fleet, consideration is being given by the company to the development of a 3,500KG Gross Vehicle Weight electrically powered Pickup which would be more suited. It is intended that a demonstration model will be available in the near future and tested by interested parties on a 5 or 6 week trial basis. Comparisons will then be made with the Council’s more traditional diesel powered 3,500KG Pickups in terms of practicality, reliability, etc. 
Alternative fuel solutions are still in their infancy and it is too early at this stage to commit to any one solution option currently marketed. Development in this market is on-going and the Council will monitor progress when it occurs and maximise engagement with such new technology prudently when economically and environmentally advantageous to do so. 

